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Panama, 19thJune 1877
Dear Mr. Sander,

Yesterday I received your letter of the 13th April as well as one from the uncle. (or is it Mr. Onckel ?)
You are writing that the consignment from Franz arrived well and that you hope to make good money from it, but the uncle writes exactly the opposite. The Gongora was half rotten and only the uropediums and zamias are good. And the whole shipment made only £140 at auction and a further £60 for freight and expenses. The uropediums were very difficult to find, Franz sometimes had to go for days with daily paid people and hardly found anything. But since the uncle wrote that he wanted these plants, Franz neither saved on effort nor on money to get as many as possible. Also, the Gongora require much effort, they are dispersed in the mountains and one has to search the mountains step by step. Franz says that there were a few more to be found but he has no appetite to go and collect them. For he feels it does not pay. It’s the same for the uropediums, he says there were a further 400 – 500. He says he has lost all interest in going to Cauca, for if this shipment does not pay, then none will, because one does not always have the good fortune that things arrive well. A beautiful Masdevallia is said to grow there, but this is uncertain.

With this post I am sending only 4 crates of Od. grande and don’t know how many there are in them, I believe approximately 500. Had I arrived 2 – 3 months earlier, I could have got many more things, but it already started raining before I could find anything. 

On the 25th I shall go to Ecuador. I shall send Od. pardinum, also some O. claviceps; I don’t know if I shall be able to get cirrhosum that you require. 

I guess Franz will go to Cauca, the uncle wants him to. It is not clear what he will be sending. , the uncle writes he wants Od. vexillare, but these are not to be found, just one here and there, but they cannot be collected because to collect them would take an entire month.

The uncle writes not to send any further Bollea because they always arrive dead, but also says that they have already flowered. That means that they could not have been so bad. I think now is the best time to send some more when they are flowering. Wallis is in Ecuador, of Lehman no news, Butler was in Columbia and should now be in Choca.

My trip to Guatemala will probably not pay for itself, for the Brassavola which I was looking for is said to be worthless. For the uncle writes that it was a common type and will not pay for the freight.
Today I drew a cheque from Mr. Lunau for £100 on your account, 90 days. This money is needed for Franz for Cauca. I shall have to draw more money in Guayaquil; with this post I am sending 10 crates to New York.

With best wishes,

E. Klaboch
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